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Ambassador Minutes – 18th June 2019

Attendance: Ambassadors from Year 3-6 and Mrs Naik 

Abhishek, Ria K and Pranav proposed that all children should bring only the reusablewater bottles to school and that we should ban the plastic bottles such as Volvic. All Ambassadors agreed that this would help the environment as their actions now will impact on the planet in years to come. All the Ambassadors agreed and proposed to Mrs Naik that they would speak to all the children during the Friday assembly and encourage the use of recyclable water bottles only. Ambassadors agreed to design a poster which will be sent out to all families reminding them to use reusable bottles such as the school bottle.
 
Shruti, Jiya and Prisha from Year 3 were concerned about the recent food wastage in the dining hall, where the school was left with over a hundred jacket potatoes. Thankfully the school sent the excess food to a homeless charity but non the less, Ambassadors were not happy that so much food was left over. Ambassadors will speak to pupils about wasting food and will link this to the school’s values of respect and self-discipline. Ambassadors requested a meeting with Govindas to discuss a better way of ordering food to prevent wastage. Harry proposed that they should return back to old routine where Mr. Terry checked the options on the iPad before serving the meals.  Ambassadors to discuss with Mrs Walters and Mr Terry. 

Year 5 Ambassadors suggested that they line up 5 minutes earlier to commence meditations and have 10 minutes of meditations daily. Mrs Naik promised to speak with Mrs Walters and Mid-day staff. Ambassadors felt that meditating for longer would support children’s well-being.

Ria D and Pranav requested that Year 5 classes have recyclable bin for the paper they use and they wanted assurance that paper placed in these bins is recycled and not put with other waste. Ambassadors to ask My John for his assurance that used paper is recycled. Harry to talk with Mrs Walters and Mrs Sharma to ensure that all classrooms have bins in order to recycle paper. Mrs Naik also suggested that all the Ambassadors check that all other classes have those boxes before orders are placed for extra bins. 

Ambassadors were keen to promote Yoga to the wider community and suggested that they invite parents to watch and participate in Yoga day. Further to that, Mrs Walters had also suggested that Ambassadors could visit the Springfield Nursing home to demonstrate Yoga to the elderly residents. Mrs Naik has already contacted Springfield Nursing home and are awaiting their response. Pupils were very excited about this idea and said that it links to the values of empathy. Ms. Donoghue (Yoga teacher) has also shown interest and said she will accompany the team to deliver the Yoga session. 

Year 5 Ambassadors were keen to start the food bank for the families in need and have named the project as FAN. Ria D has taken the initiative and started the project after announcing it in Plata class. Mrs Naik to ensure and check that all the food products are as per say the school ethos and meet the vegetarian requirements before handing them to the office staff for distribution.
    
[bookmark: _GoBack]Year 5 Ambassadors (Ria D, Manat, Ria K, Cameron, Pranav and Vrinda) suggested that could help monitor the Year 4 and Year 3 corridors during wet lunch times to ensure that corridors are tidy as this links to the values of respect and self-discipline.  They will secure that all coats and bags are placed on hooks and the floors are clean and all children have play buddy especially during wet-play. Mrs Naik said that she will talk with Mrs Walters before they commence their duties. 

Lastly, Harry suggested that all Ambassadors should have a celebratory meeting in July with all the children that achieved 100% attendance. They could all receive certificates and possibly a tea-party with the Head Teacher. Mrs Naik to propose it to Mrs Walters this initiative to Mrs Walters. 
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